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Patchwork Post 

It’s May!  It’s May!  The lovely month of May!  Can you hear me singing?  I love Spring!  And 

thanks for the “Spring” into action and volunteering to help out.  Some of you are going to the 

Bates Nut Farm and some of you are helping with the 4th of July quilt show, and some of you 

are joining me on the Board.  I am so happy for ALL the help you have to offer.  If there is 

anyone out there who would still like to get involved please let me know and we can find a place 

for you.  It is a great way to meet new people and make new friends.  Remember we are called 

“Friendship Quilt Guild” for    a reason. 

I am looking forward to seeing all the “Presidents Challenge Quilts” so remember to get those 

done and turned in by the May 13th meeting.  The theme is “Things my mother told me”.  This 

should be fun. 

My travel log is busy again this month, with me writing this just before I leave for Indianapolis 

to visit my grandson for 3 weeks, but this time with my husband and hopefully with warmer 

weather than I had in January.  But I am prepared for anything.  We are also visiting family in 

St. Louis and hopefully getting to Columbus, OH to visit the home of Longaberger Baskets.  I 

am sure we will find a quilt store or two along the way.  Always have to add something with 

quilting onto these trips.  Maybe I will have to stay home and quilt one of these days. 

Keep Quilting and have fun!  Becky Moore 

Sandi Delman 

Workshop: Sunday 9/16/2012 

 

Rob Appell 
Lecture/Meeting:  October 8, 2012 

Workshop: Tuesday 10/9/2012 

 

Nancy Ota 
Lecture/Meeting:  November 12, 2012 

Workshop: Sunday 11/11/2012 

Sharon Schamber 
Lecture/Meeting:  January 14, 2013 

Workshop: Sunday 1/13/13 &  

Tuesday 01/15/2013 

 

Janice Ellertson 
Lecture/Meeting:  February  11, 2013 

Workshop: Tuesday 2/12/2013 

 

Pam Kay 
Lecture/Meeting:  March 11, 2013 

Workshop: Tuesday 3/12/2013 

 

Sue Rasmussen 
Lecture/Meeting:  April 8, 2013 

Workshop: Sunday 4/7/2013 

 

Leora Raikin 
Lecture/Meeting:  May 13, 2013 

Workshop: Tuesday 5/14/2012 

 

Board Meeting   

Monday, May 6th, 6:30pm 

at  Becky Moore’s home.   

Everyone is WELCOME!   

Guild Meeting:   

2nd Monday of the month  

(Sept—June) 7 PM, 

Garden Road Elementary 

School 

Meetings 

The annual 4th of July Quilt Show will be in the      

Templar's Hall in Old Poway Park from 10AM - 4PM.  

We encourage you to show a quilt.  The quilts may be 

dropped off at the May or June     meetings or at the home of Mary Tabar.  Please call her to 

arrange a time to drop off at 858-592-8828  We are asking that you put the quilt in a          

pillowcase and that the quilt is labeled. 

Ribbon categories are:  First, Second and Third Viewers Choice, Most Patriotic and an    

Honorable Mention.  During the Show we will also be doing demonstrations.  If you have 

something you would like to Demo let us know.  

In addition to Quilts for the show, volunteers will be needed for the following:  Set up on  

July 3rd , 5PM-8PM, Help take down after the show July 4th at 4PM ( this goes quickly).  

We also need help with White Glove during the show and to count the votes on the 4th. 

There is something for everyone if you would like to be involved in promoting the art of 

quilting in our community of Poway. While some may argue quilting is not only an       

American art it certainly is an important part of American history and what a great day to 

show our skill! 

Thanks for your support and cooperation in advance.  Any questions or suggestions please 

call Suzy Weinbach 303-517-1587 or email at suzy.weinbach@yahoo.com 

4th of July Quilt Show 

http://www.friendshipquilterssd.org


 

 

President   Becky Moore                                                        

Secretary   Mary Casner  

Treasurer   Cheryl Wilson    

1st VP Programs 2012-2013     Debra Broyles 

Programs Co-Chair  Ann Albertson 

Programs Co-Chair  Elaine Swatniki 

2nd VP Programs 2013-2013 Debra Broyles                                                  

Membership/Directory  Susan Axelrod   

Parliamentarian   Mary Casner                    

Opportunity Quilt   Rebecca Lighthill                                       

Philanthropy   Hope Campbell 

Philanthropy Co-Chair Ruth O’Neil                                    

Newsletter Editor  Gloria Mauno                                                        

Mailing   Mary Rozendal  

Advertising/PR/Media/  Michelle Olson  

Sharing           Shelly Gragg 

Door Prizes   Sylvia Lovett 

Door Prizes Co-Chair  Liz Schmidt 

Opportunity of the Month Lisa Bigelow                                 

Librarians   Holly Torrez  

    Yvonne Gagne                                     

Retreats   Lou Pennock                                                            

Refreshments    Teri Wetter   

Telephone Tree  Margaret Byrne                                            

Parliamentarian  Mary Casner                                               

New Member Hostesses  Kim Szewczynski 

    Dawnell Muecke  

    Tracy Potter     

Shared Blocks   Chris Ezzard 

    Alice Koenitzer 

Small Groups   Karen McCarty 

Banner/Custodian  Lee Olson   

                                                                                               

Page 2 

Each month we are planning to devote one half of our 

Library Table to a specific aspect of quilting.  We will be 

displaying ALL of the books we own that focus on the 

selected subject. 

In April we focused on APPLIQUE - and we received 

very positive responses to this new idea.   At the May 

meeting - we will have all the books about SCRAP 

QUILTING!  This will include books about Jelly Rolls, 

Fat Quarters and Charm Squares.  Please stop by the 

Library Table and take a look at the great collection that 

is available to you. 

We have: 

COLORFUL QUILTS FOR PLAYFUL KIDS - Janet 

Pittman 

MODERN QUILTS FROM THE BLOGGING 

UNIVERSE - Missy Shepler 

PAPER PIECING - PERFECT POINTS - Debby 

Kratovil 

PATCHWORK PALETTE - Donna Thomas 

PATCHWORK SASSAMAN STYLE - Jane Sassaman 

QUILTS FROM THE HOUSE OF TULA PINK - Tula 

Pink 

SCRAP QUILTS FIT FOR A QUEEN - Sally Schneider 

STARS 'N STRIPS FOREVER - Carl Hentsch 

If you are interested in reserving one of these books - or 

any other book - please call: 

Yvonne (858-693-3904)  or Holly  (858-484-8999)   

Our Library has a large ARCHIVE of books - older books/

famous authors/special techniques. 

Even though these books do not travel to our meetings, 

they are available to you by reservation. 

You can see all of them listed in our on-line library - OR - 

you can call Holly (858-484-8999) if you have questions 

about what we have. 

REMINDER:  If you are considering getting rid of any 

quilting books - please donate them to our library.  We 

will either put the book into the library or sell the book 

for money to buy new ones. 

See you at the Library Table!! 

Yvonne Gagne:  ydgagne@yahoo.com  858-693-3904 

Holly Torrez:  Hollyt888@sbcglobal.net  858-484-8999 

Library News 

Our next retreat will be the Nov. 1-3, 2013.  The cost 

will be $245.00 for a shared room and $315.00 for a    

private room.  I will begin taking sign ups at our     

June meeting.   

  

Next year they have asked us to move our May retreat 

to April, so it will be April 25-27, 2014.  This is a one 

time thing so it should be back to the first weekend in 

May in 2015.  The Nov. retreat should still be the first 

weekend in Nov. 

  

Thanks to all who participate in the retreats.  They are 

always a lot of fun and group effort makes it that way.  

  

Lou Pennock 

Retreat Coordinator 

2012/2013 Board 

Retreat 
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Programs/Leora Raikin 

Another year is almost over - 

where has the time gone!!!  The 

last program for the 2012/2013 

guild year is Leora Raikin.   Leo-

ra is well-known for her embroi-

dery with beads and fabric and is 

the owner of     African Folklore 

Embroidery. Some of you may 

have seen   Leora at Road to Cal-

ifornia this past January.  Leora 

will be teaching a workshop on 

Tuesday, May 14th, at the Crazy 

Nine Patch. If you are interested in the workshop you 

will need to go onto Leora's website (http://

aflembroidery.com/african-folklore-store.htm) and let 

me know what kit you are interested in. We need this 

information no later than May 5th so that Leora can 

have the kit pulled and ready for you. This is sure to be 

an awesome workshop - you won't want to miss it and 

there is still room to signup. Space is limited so first-

come, first-signed up.  

By now you have received the brochure for speakers / 

workshops for the upcoming 2013/2014 year. We must 

fill our workshops or we run the risk of having to    can-

cel. A lot of speakers will not have a lecture without a 

workshop so we could lose out for both the      lecture 

and workshop. We need your participation. We have 

tried to keep the workshop fees to a minimum and we 

need your support. The workshops are always informa-

tional and fun. You will learn lots of neat tips and tricks 

from speakers during their workshop so don't miss out 

this awesome opportunity. 

Our first speaker for the 2013/2014 guild year is       Pa-

tricia Beaver.  Patricia is very easy-going and will teach 

us how to make penny rugs. The workshop is one week 

after the meeting - don't miss out - signup for this work-

shop.  Patricia's opinion about this workshop:  "For 

those of you who just can't tolerate cutting out and sew-

ing all those tiny pieces but would love to make a penny 

rug, this one is for you. ... it goes together fast and is a 

stunner." 

Debra Broyles 

Program  

Friendship Quilters of San Diego Proposed Budget June 2013 - May 2014 

Ordinary Income/Expense  

     Income 

 Advertisement      380.00 

 Library Income                   400.00 

 Membership Dues                             6,200.00  

 Miscellaneous Income      196.00 

 Opportunity Quilt                               0.00 

 Opportunity Income              0.00 

 Programs, Income                                  5.400.00 

 Quilt Show Event                        340.00 

 Quilts of Valor                             0.00 

 Retreats            100.00 

 Ways and Means, Store, Income  145.00  

                             ________ 

Total Income              13.406.00  

Expense 

 Administration    460.50 

 Block of the Month, Expense                    25.00 

 Door Prizes, Expense     23.00 

 Insurance     733.50 

 Library Expense    600.00 

 Membership, Expense   130.00 

 Newsletter    631.00 

 Operational Fees      20.00 

 Opportunity, Expense   142.00 

 Philanthropy Expenses     30.00 

 Programs Expense                                10,925.00 

 Quilt Show Events                     90.00 

 Refreshments, Expense   170.00 

                                    ________ 

Total Expense               13,980.00 

                 ________ 

Net Ordinary Income                   -574.00 

Other Income/Expense 

 Other Income 

  Interest Income     70.00 

                 ________ 

 Total Other Income     70.00 

                  ________ 

Net Other Income       70.00 

                  ________ 

Net Income                      -504.00 
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April Door Prize Winners 2013/2014 Slate of Officers 

Our current guild year expires at the end of May so we 

will be collecting dues for 2013/2014 renewals at the May 

meeting.  Dues are $35 (cash or check).  If your              

information has not changed, you will not need to        

complete the application form.   Just bring your dues to 

us at the Sign-In table.  Living Treasures will need to   

either complete the form or notify us that you wish to  

renew (fees are waived for Living Treasures – members 

who have reached age 75 and have been a member for at 

least one year). 

Also, if you are having any trouble receiving guild email 

notices, please let me know. 

Remember to wear your nametag to the meeting.  

Susan Axelrod 

Ellie Cormier 

Membership Chairs 

President   Becky Moore                                                        

Secretary   Mary Casner  

Treasurer   Cheryl Wilson    

Programs Chair 2013-2014     Debra Broyles 

Programs Chair 2014-2015 Elaine Swatniki  

Programs Co-Chair  Ann Albertson                                                  

Membership/Directory  Susan Axelrod   

July 4th Quilt Show  Suzy Weinbach 

Philanthropy   Charlene Renne  

Philanthropy Co-Chair Ruth O’Neil                                    

Newsletter Editor  Gloria Mauno  

Webmasters   Dawnell Muecke  

    Shelly Gragg                                                       

Mailing   Amy Wazny  

New Member Hostess  Pat Brown 

Advertising/PR/Media/  Roberta Russell  

Librarians   Holly Torrez   

    Yvonne Gagne                                     

Retreat Coordinator  Lou Pennock  

    Jennifer Shults 

Refreshments    Teri Wetter   

Opportunity of the Month Francine Nadey                                 

                                                   Carol Giesing 

Telephone Tree  Margaret Byrne                                            

Mini Groups   Karen McCarty 

Fun Exchange-type Activity Suzy Weinbach 

Sharing/Photographer  Clara Silvey 

Door Prizes   Karen Dean 

    Mary Olson      

Banner/Custodian  - 

Membership 

1. Quilters Favorites Book, won by Thelma Alley. 

2. Sewing kit and Antique Folk Art Heart Applique, won 

by Candy Mittag. 

3. Little Ladybugs kit, won by Debra Broyles. 

4. Two patterns, Winter and Summer Flower Sampler, 

won by Sandra McCullough. 

5. 2013/2014 Planner plus fabric, won by Terry Seaburg. 

6. Junk Jeans pattern, won by Karen Dean. 

7. Two patterns donated by Amidon Quiltworks, won by 

Pat Wolfe. 

8. Stained Glass Flower Garden b Brenda Henning, and 

donated by the author, won by Frances Symons. 

9. McCall’s Big Block pattern, won by Cheryl Cooper. 

10. Complete Quilters Guide, won by Mary Rozendal. 

11. Quilt Motif Note Cards, won by Ann Albertson. 

The following door prizes that were donated by Rochelle 

Yoelin were won by: 

Lou Pennock   Carol Gilbert 

Michelle Cassidy  Carol Yuiska 

Susan Busch  Cheryl Cooper 

Jane Jenson  Carol Bell 

Linda Rathbun  Mary Olson 

Mary Tobar  Janniq Tippo 

New Members 

Welcome Emily-Gail!  She joins us from Huntington 

Beach. 

So happy to have you in our guild. 
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Budget 

Philanthropy received fabric donations of 2 juvenile quilt tops, 22 

placemats, 1 bound child's quilt, and 1 wheel chair bag. Thank you 

JoNell d'Addario, Karen Dean, Mary Lewis, Dee McClelland, Sandra 

McCullough, Jean Nagy, Sue Prioleau, and Frances Symons. 

At the Cutting-up Party in April, we created kits out of   orphan 

blocks. We now have quite a cute collection of placemat kits and 

wheel chair bags  for you to check out in May. 

Mark your calendar for May 4th for the next Cutting-up  Party. Same 

location, same time. 

Hope Campbell's house 

17446 Matinal Drive, Rancho Bernardo, 92127 

Home phone 858-487-5651 

9:00am to 11:00am 

May will be the last month of this membership year that we will 

check out kits at the Philanthropy table. In June, we will accept re-

turned kits and original items, but because we will be having the pot 

luck meeting in June, we won't have the typical table set-up. BUT, 

you can still make quilts, placemats and wheel chair bags from your 

original fabrics. All of the patterns are on our website, under the                

Philanthropy tab. 

Hope Campbell 

Philanthropy Chair 

Philanthropy 

May Birthdays! 

BIRTHDAY FIRST NAME LAST NAME 

May 01 TRACY POTTER 

May 02 JINNY HOFFMANN 

May 02 SUE ALBRIGHT 

May 03 KALEE LUNDMARK 

May 04 SUSAN ROLFSEN 

May 11 LYN MARDESICH 

May 13 SUSAN AXELROD 

May 14 MIRIAM BYRNE 

May 16 AMY LEW 

May 17 FRAN MEYERS 

May 19 COLLEEN MC CUNE 

May 21 CAROL WECKMAN 

May 23 MARYLYN PHILLIPS 

May 24 MARY CASNER 

May 25 BARBARA NORRIS 

May 26 LIZ COWLING 

May 30 CYNTHIA MANNING 
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Ingredients: 

2 boxes white cake mix 

24 oz. of clear diet soda (2 cans, 

ginger ale and sprite work well) 

Gel food coloring 

16 oz. whipped topping 

2 oz. Instant fat-free sugar-free 

pudding mix (2 small boxes) 

Mix the cake mix with the soda 

according to regular instructions on box. It will be lumpy         

afterward.  

Making the Rainbow:  

Measure the total volume (by my estimate, 64 oz.), then divide by 

6 and measure into separate bowls. There are 8 oz. in a cup, so 

64/6 = 10 to 11 oz., or 1 cup + 2 tbsp. 

Stir color into each bowl with its own spoon. For the first color 

into the pan, measure out 2/3 to 3/4 of your mix (in this case 

about 1 c) as close to the middle as you can. Drop in your first 

three colors, then work on the other pan with the last three colors. 

So if you’re doing rainbow order, the first pan should have red, 

then orange, then yellow, and now the purple, blue and green go 

into the second pan. As a recap, this is so both layers are roughly 

the same size. 

Bake the cake for however long the box tells you to bake it. Check 

it when the box says to, but usually it’ll need an extra 5 or 10 

minutes or maybe more because of the density of the soda meth-

od. Just keep baking, checking back every 5 minutes or so until a 

toothpick to the center comes out clean. Let cool completely    

before moving to a wire rack. 

Making the Frosting: 

Meanwhile, make your frosting.  Just mix the pudding mix in 

with the whipped topping for a few minutes. Dye if you’re into 

that.   Frost your fat-free cake with your fat-free whipped      

frosting. Eat! 

Sunny Day Rainbow Cake! 

Our Savings Account... 

Our Savings Account - What It Is? 

The Guild's by-laws require that we keep enough money to pay 

for 3 years of speakers should we have to or decide to disband.  

We have all the speakers lined up, with signed contracts, at 

least one to three years in advance.  This reserve amount is 

held to satisfy our contractual obligations in case the guild is 

no longer functioning.  Each year our reserve amount is       

calculated by multiplying the current year's expenses by three 

and that amount is held in a Certificate of Deposit (or CD).    



 

 

Next General Meeting 

May 13, 2013 
 Name Tag 

 Your Mug 

 Library Books / Birthday Book Donations 

 Loot locker items 

 Items for Sharing 

Doors Open for Setup      6:00pm 

Tables Ready                   6:30pm 

Meeting Begins                7:00pm 

Please help put chairs away after the meeting 

Friendship Quilters of San Diego meet at  

Garden Road Elementary School 

14614 Garden Road 

 Poway, CA 92064-5299 

Friendship Quilters of San Diego  

P.O. Box 1174   

Poway, CA 92074-1174 


